The meeting of the Residence Commission was held on May 13, 2013 at the Indiana State Library. 

Commission members in attendance were:

Nancy Lawton

Carol Stephan

Shelly Triol 

Jane Wainwright
This represented a quorum of Commission members.

Phyllis Garrison participated in the meeting by phone.

Also in attendance were:

Brenda Gerber, Chief of Staff to First Lady Karen Pence

Marilyn Fernandez, Deputy Chief of Staff to First Lady Karen Pence
Phyllis Garrison, Vice Chairman, brought the meeting to order at 1:05 p.m.

The group discussed the Agenda for the meeting.
The Commission's first agenda item was to approve the minutes of the May 6, 2013 meeting.   The Commission voted and unanimously approved the minutes.  

The Commission also considered the following items:

a.  Fence – Shelley Triol informed the group that two bids were under consideration: Duke Fence and Glenroy Construction.  Both bids were very close without counting the electrical work.  Glenroy does electrical work, which would be needed for security and lighting associated with the project.  Duke does not do electrical work so if the Commission chooses Duke, it would need to hire an electrical contractor.  

Shelley told the group that Duke’s bid was $31,866.  Hiring an electrician would cost an additional $14,000. 

Shelley recommended Glenroy as the vendor.  The cost for Glenroy will be approximately $47,000.  The Commission discussed the recommendation.  No Commission members have ties to Glenroy or Duke.  The Commission voted and unanimously approved hiring Glenroy to install the fence and do the electrical work.  Shelley Triol will assist Carol Stephan in preparing a grant application for the purchase of the fence and electrical work.

b. Glassware – Shelley told the Commission that the purchase of 36 sets of 4 (total of 144) glasses from Warsaw Glass would add enough sets to accommodate larger events at the residence. The cost without shipping is $3420.00.  The ice tea glasses are slightly different from those currently in use at the residence, so the cost could go up to $4,200 if the Commission replaces all of the ice tea glasses.  The Commission discussed the glassware.  Shelley will bring additional information to the next meeting.  No vote was taken.

c. Tablecloths/linens.  Shelley has been researching vendors both locally and online.  A local vendor, Zesco, has linens; however, purchases from this vendor are considered special order and are nonrefundable.  Zesco’s prices are similar to online vendors.  The Commission discussed the tablecloths/linens.  No vote was taken.  The Commission asked for more information on the colors, types and number of linens needed.  The purchase of linens will be on the next agenda.  

d. Update on the purchase of patio furniture - Carol Stephan reported that a grant   application for a balance of $23,509 had been submitted to the Foundation.  Brenda Gerber informed the Commission that there were some items that may need to be added to the grant request – an additional 14 throw pillows that complete the set had not been initially included in the bid.  The additional cost will be $840.00, which would necessitate amending the grant.  The Commission discussed the additional cost.  The Commission voted and unanimously approved the purchase.  The Commission unanimously approved Carol Stephan amending the grant to include the $840.00, which will bring the balance on the patio furniture to $24,340.00
e. Flowers for the Residence.  Brenda Gerber informed the group that some funds for flowers had been procured from the Residence Maintenance Account.  Ms. Gerber advised the Commission that they are  determining what funds, if any, will still be needed.  The Commission agreed to hold back the grant application for flowers.  The purchase of flowers will be discussed at the next meeting.   

f. Drapes – The Commission discussed and agreed that the grant application for the balance on the drapes should be prepared so that it is ready to submit to the Governor’s Residence Building Foundation.  The remaining balance for hardware and installation is $3,234.95.  Nancy Lawton will assist in preparing the grant application.

The Commission discussed the order of priorities for the above purchases.  The Commission agreed that the order of priority for funding requests to the Foundation should be as follows:

1. Amended remainder of patio furniture cost – to be submitted as soon as possible

2. Curtain installation - $3,234.95 – to be submitted at a future date when funds are available

3. Fencing/Gate - $47,000 – to be submitted at a future date

Carpet purchase will be on the next agenda.

The next meeting of the Residence Commission will be Monday June 3th at noon, at the Governor’s residence, to be confirmed.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:15 p.m.

